
 

      
 
 
 

 Greetings Hillmen, 
 
Here we are heading in to the last month of the school year and we are busier than ever.  We 
completed for the first time SBAC testing and our juniors performed brilliantly.  As many 
know, we spent five days working out of the large gym for this inaugural testing session, and 
with the help of school and district staff, the week went smoothly.  I would like to especially 
thank the junior class, who as students, modeled what it means to be a Hillmen.    AP Testing 
began May 4 and run through May 15. For those students testing, please see the counseling 
office regarding testing location and times.    Undergraduate awards will take place on May 20 
in the Earl Crabbe Gym during school in an awards assembly.  Freshmen, Sophomores, and 
Juniors will be recognized for their achievement by department, in athletics, and for academic 
performance (GPA).  Seniors will be meeting in the auditorium for Senior Awards presentations 
during the same time.  Invitations will be going out to families of students who are to be 
recognized.   Scholarship Awards Night is being held Wednesday, May 27, beginning at 6:30 
p.m. in the Auditorium. 
 
May 1 marked the end of the third grading period.  All students will receive their progress 
report during their 2nd period class on Friday, May 8.  As always, if you have any questions or 
concerns, please contact your child’s teacher and/or counselor.  As we head into the home 
stretch, please remind your child to keep up with their studies because before you know it, 
Finals will be here June 3 and 4.  As another reminder, tutoring is still offered after school in the 
library on Tuesdays and Wednesdays, 3 p.m. to 4 p.m. 

Placer Spring sports have been enjoying a successful season as many of our teams continue to 
work hard for a league championship.   Most teams are finishing up league play and a few have 
even begun playoffs.  Girls and boys swimming continue to excel in the pool and look towards a 
great showing at PVL Trials.  Girls soccer has secured another league title with a dramatic win 
over Colfax last week.   Boys golf and Coed Tennis finished up top the leader board with first 
place finishes, and many of their players continuing to post season play.  Track and Field is 
looking to capture yet again a PVL crown and also hopes to send individual performers to the 
Section meet.  The baseball team finished midseason undefeated and then lost a few in a row, 
but still finished in second place and secured a playoff spot.   Softball has enjoyed another great 
season but has also suffered tough losses in league play in their run for a playoff spot.    The 

boy’s volleyball team has played some great matches in their new league this year and are 
hoping for their first league title. 
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I would like to take a moment to also recognize a few outstanding teachers on the Placer campus.  
Social Studies teacher and Placer alum Scott Barry was recognized by Auburn Rotary as teacher of 
the year.  Mr. Barry, along with Rotary student of the year Taylor Heath, will be recognized at a 
lunch by the Rotarians May 19 for their outstanding work at Placer High.  Also, Social Studies 
teacher Jason Long, English teacher Matt Haydon and Math teacher Dennis Murphy are being 
recognized as “Teachers Who Make a Difference,” sponsored by ACSA (Association of California 
School Administrators) for their exemplary work at Placer High.  Science teacher Thomas Schroder 
was recognized by the Auburn Chamber of Commerce as Educator of the Year at a banquet May 2 
in recognition of his work at Placer at the Blood Drive he has ran successfully for over 20 years. 
 
Lastly, please note the calendar for May and June as we head into the home stretch.  Memorial Day 
Holiday is celebrated May 25, and there is no school on May 22.  All students looking to play sports 
next year can come for their physical on May 26.  This is a free service and is good for all sports 
next year.  Please contact athletic director Mark Lee for further information.   Graduation will be 
held on Saturday, June 6, beginning at 9 a.m. in LeFebvre Stadium. 
 
 

Sincerely, 
Peter Efstathiu 

Placer High Principal 
Go Hillmen! 
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President 
Friends of Placer High School   

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

LIKE US ON FACEBOOK 
Friends of Placer High School 

Message from the FOPHS Board... 
 

T H E  H I L L P A R E N T  B U L L E T I N  

 
We close the year with many successes but most important was the parent 
involvement and increase of new parents that stepped up to be a part of the parent 
organization. We look forward to next year and achieving our fundraising goals to 
increase membership and monies to support the teacher wish lists, sports, art, 
welding and much more. 
 
Next year, we are looking for parents to shadow key positions.   They work with the 
current board member to learn and take over in 2016-2017.   If you are interested 
please let us know or come to our meeting on May 18th at 6:30pm in the staff 
lounge. 
 
We will start the year with some key events to highlight so mark your calendars 
because we want you there.... 
 
     
Back to School Night  August TBA  
FOPHS parent meeting  September 2nd 6:30pm in the Admin Building 
 
Thank you again to all the parents who supported Friends of Placer High School 
this year and we look forward to seeing you next year.    
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Grad Night Alive  

T H E  H I L L P A R E N T  B U L L E T I N  

Next Monthly general meeting - 
Tuesday, May 12, 6:30-8:00pm  

@ Tango Frozen Yogurt in Central Square 
 

Celebrating a 25 year Placer tradition!  
 

At the meeting we will discuss the last minute details and assembly check in kits for the event on 
Saturday, June 6. 
 
If you would like to help decorate, donate food or volunteer at the event, please contact us. We 
could really use the help of underclassmen families. 
Senior parents should have received the Grad Night letter detailing the event. Purchasee tickets 
early for discounted prices.  
 
Please  contact us at phsgradnight@gmail.com, if you are available to help. 
 
See following pages for Senior Letter and Graduation Yard Signs. 
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Congratulations Class of 2015!   As this is the last newsletter of the school year, the counseling staff 
would like to congratulate the class of 2015 and wish them the best as they embark on the next stage of 
their lives.  Graduation Practice is on Friday, June 5th. Graduation will be held on Saturday, June 6th begin-
ning at 9:00a.m. in the stadium.  Graduates must report to the E.C. Gym at 8:00a.m. 
 
Senior Survey:  All Seniors are required to fill out the 2015 Senior Survey online.  It can be found on the 
Placer High homepage and on the PHS counseling page.  It only takes a few minutes and students will not 
be cleared for graduation until it is filled out and submitted. 
 
Final Transcripts:   On the Senior Check Out Form (handed out on June 4) there is a spot where students 
can indicate where a Final Transcript should be sent.  All seniors who are going on to a 4-year college in 
the fall must have their final transcript sent to the college.  We do not automatically send a final transcript 
unless you indicate it on the Senior Check Out Form.  Failure to do so could jeopardize your acceptance 
and/or prevent registration for fall classes. 
 
Summer School:  Placer School for Adults is offering a three week credit recovery program for incoming 
juniors, incoming seniors and non-graduating 2015 seniors.  Students can earn up to 10 credits.  The 
courses available are English, Government, Economics, U.S. History, World History, Health, Tech Essen-
tials, Life Science and Physical Science.  Classes will be held Monday through Thursday, June 8 to June 25 
with a choice of two morning sessions: 8:00 – 10:00 or 10:00 – 12:00.  Students should meet with their 
counselor as soon as possible to get the registration information.  Students and parents must attend a man-
datory orientation at the Placer School for Adults Office, 390 Finley Street on Friday, June 5 3:30 – 
5:30pm.  Completed registration form must be turned in at the orientation meeting.  Students should see 
their counselor if they have any questions. 
 
Academic and Department Recognition Awards:   At these events, academic achievements for Honors, 
High Honors and Scholar (GPA 4.0+), athletic achievements, and departmental recognitions will be pre-
sented.  The awards ceremonies will be held on Wednesday, May 20th at 10:40am.  The awards for 9th, 10th 
and 11th Grade students will be presented in the Earl Crabbe Gym and the awards for seniors will be pre-
sented in the auditorium. 
 
Senior Scholarship Award Night will be held on Wednesday, May 27th at 6:30 pm in the auditorium.  
This event celebrates seniors who have received school, community, and college scholarships.  To assist us 
in recognizing these accomplishments, we ask that seniors bring copies of their private or institutional 
scholarship letters to the counseling office, so we can include them in the event’s program.  This includes 
any college specific awards that students have received.  This should be turned into the counseling office no 
later than May 15. 
 
University Bound Juniors: Now is the time to take the SAT or ACT tests for juniors who are planning to 
attend a 4-year college upon graduation from PHS.  There are only two test dates left for this spring. There 
is a June 6th SAT (deadline is May 8).   Register online at collegeboard.com.  There is also an ACT testing 
date on June 13th (regular deadline is May 8).   

 

T H E  H I L L P A R E N T  B U L L E T I N  

Counseling News for May/June  2015 
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Register online at act.org. By taking the tests now, students will have the option of re-testing in early fall to im-
prove scores. 
 
Sierra College:   Seniors who plan on attending Sierra College next fall can still apply.  Just go to the Placer 

High website, select “Counseling” and then select “Applying to Sierra College” (on the left-hand side under 

Navigation).  Students must apply, complete online orientation, take assessments and meet with a counselor 

before they can select classes. The first day of online class selection for new students is April 28.  Students 

should see their counseling if they have questions. 

 
AP Tests:  Advanced Placement Testing begins on May 4 – May 14. Students who will be taking the test will be 
given reminders with their designated site for testing as well as information on what to bring to the testing site. 
There also will be rosters located in the AP teacher’s classroom.  See the testing schedule below. 
 
 
 

 

T H E  H I L L P A R E N T  B U L L E T I N  

Testing Dates-AP, SAT, ACT 

Week 1 Morning (8am)  Location 
Afternoon 

(12pm noon) 
Location 

Monday, May 4 Environmental Science 
Bethlehem Lutheran 

Church 
Psychology 

Bethlehem 
Lutheran 
& St Lukes 

Tuesday, May 5 Calculus AB & BC St. Lukes     

Wednesday, May 
6 

English Literature & 
Comp. 

Bethlehem Lutheran 
& Room 616 

  
  

Thursday, May 7        

Friday, May 8 United States History Bethlehem Lutheran     

Week 2 Morning (8am)   Location 
Afternoon 

(12pm noon) 
Location 

Monday, May 11         

Tuesday, May 12 
U. S. Government & Poli‐

tics 
Bethlehem Lutheran   

  

Wednesday, May 
13 

English Language & Comp. 
 Bethlehem Lu‐
theran, St. Lukes & 
Room 616 

  
  

Thursday, May 14    Macroeconomics 
Bethlehem 
Lutheran 
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Revised: March 13, 2015 is now a minimum day due to LeFebvre Relays. 
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Fophs.org 

fophsnpo@puhsd.k12.ca.us 

Friends of Placer High School is a non profit  
organization whose primary objective is to promote 

student welfare in the home, school, and community 
through the cooperative effort of parents, students, 

teachers and members of the community. We do 

this by supporting programs that strengthen com-
munication, provide volunteer support, and through 

financial assistance that enhances, enriches and sup-
plements district approved activities.  
 

Some of our more significant programs include the 

Teacher Wish List, Monthly Newsletter, Grad Night, 
Library Volunteers and Staff Appreciation Day.  Our 

meetings are held the first Wednesday of every 
month.  Everyone is welcome to attend!  Come 

see what we are all about and support PHS students 

on the first Wednesday of each month 
6:30pm. In the Staff Lounge.     

Hope to see you there! 

FOPHS Board 

 

We’re on the Web 
Fophs.org 

T H E  H I L L P A R E N T  B U L L E T I N  

FOPHS 2014/2015 Officers 
Name Position 

Kim Lightfoot President 

Judy Pruett Vice President  

Lisa Voss Secretary 

Jennifer Hensler Treasurer 

Chad Bender Membership 

Marianne Ellner Newsletter/Web Page 

Liz Koch Scrip 

Open Position Grad Night Liaison 

Brittany Alonso Hospitality 

Open Position  Library Volunteer Coordinator 

Peter Efstathiu Principal  

Friends of Placer High School 
275 Orange St. 

Auburn, CA 95603 


